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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

Narcotic Task Force

P.O. Box 336 Napa CA  94559

707-253-4458
NSIB GOVERNING BOARD OPEN MEETING

 FORMDROPDOWN 

AGENDA ITEMS
1.
ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, August 21, 2008 at 11:00 a.m. at the Napa Police Department.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Captain Jean Donaldson for Sheriff Koford, Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD, District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP, SAC John George of the Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Also present was Leonard Vare, Director of Corrections and Mike Frey, Supervising District Attorney Investigator.  Board members absent included; Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD.
2.
PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3.
MINUTES – Chief Butler moved that the minutes of the  FORMDROPDOWN 
 Governing Board Meeting be approved as written.  DA Lieberstein seconded the motion, with the correction of Mike Frey’s title from Deputy District Attorney to District Attorney Investigations Supervisor, which was then approved unanimously.

4.
Contract review for Asset Forfeiture vehicles – Asset Forfeiture Officer/Agent Ron Appel informed the Board of the difficulty NSIB has had in receiving the proceeds from vehicles seized in drug cases.  Nationwide has been the company used to sell seized vehicles since 1988 for which it is believed no formal contract exists.  Pursuant to the agreement Nationwide is entitled to 10% of the proceeds from vehicle sales only and they charge $30 per day for storing unsold vehicles.  Pursuant to a court order, nationwide sold an NSIB seized vehicle in March 2008.  NSIB has not received the monies from this sale.  Demand letters and phone calls to Nationwide for the proceeds of the vehicle sale in the amount of $1,100 have gone unanswered.  Officer Appel noted that other agencies he has spoken with are having the same problems with Nationwide and are in discussions with North Bay Auto Auction for contracts that would guarantee checks/payments within 10 days of the sale of the vehicle.  Currently Nationwide is in possession of four vehicles seized by NSIB, one of which is to be sold on September 13, 2008.  If the vehicles are retrieved from Nationwide they will be stored at the City of Napa or County Corp yard.  The Board recommended Commander Pitkin meet with Napa County Counsel to review our options.  The Board was asked to make a motion on whether a contract with North Bay Auto Auction should be considered.  Captain Rasmussen made the first motion and Chief Butler made the second and the Board unanimously agreed to consider pursuing a contract with North Bay Auto Auction.
5.
ADJOURNMENT

The next meeting of the NSIB Governing Board will be held on Thursday, September 18, 2008 at 10:00 a.m. at the St. Helena Fire Department.









________________________








Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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